## **WORTH TOWNSHIP MINUTES**

## August 6,2024

The Chairman of the Board of Supervisors, Fred Brezel called the meeting to order at 6:02 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

In attendance were Supervisors Fred Brezel, Gene Reeher, Brian McMurdy, Secretary / Treasurer Shari Kreutz, Tax Collector, Esther Seebacher, Ken Moinot, John Martin, Larry Cowan, Wayne Pizor

Fred Brezel made a motion to accept the minutes of July 2, 2024. Gene Reeher seconded the motion. Vote was taken on the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Shari Kreutz read Treasurer's Report. Fred Brezel made a motion to accept the report. Brian McMurdy seconded the motion. Vote was taken on the motion. Motion carried unanimously. Public Comments: John Martin questioned the counter on West Park Road. The Supervisors were aware of the counters but don't know why PennDot placed them on the road. Mr. Martin also asked if the Supervisors knew of multiple cement trucks on Mt. Union Road. The Supervisors were unaware of any large projects on Mt. Union Road. Wayne Pizor brought up when broadband will be coming into the Township. The Secretary explained Armstrong partnered with Slippery Rock School District to provide broadband to every home in the Township. Mr. Pizor mentioned a large drop off on Brandon Road. Brian McMurdy was to access the berm.

<u>Complaints:</u> Trees on roads, ditches need cleaned out and garbage truck stuck at Countryview and West Park Road.

Subdivision: Newland Subdivision in Lawrence County. Planning Commission recommended the plan for approval. The subdivision is in Lawrence County with a small portion in Worth Township. Fred Brezel made a motion to approve the Newland Subdivision. Brian McMurdy seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Planning Commission Report:</u> Meeting was held for the Newland Subdivision. Ken Moniot would like to change the writing on future subdivision/land developments when presented with a neighboring Township or County. Instead of approved by the Supervisors it would state Reviewed by the Supervisors.

Road Crew Report: Mowed Berms, cleaned trees off of roads, assisted SR Township with chipping SR Township roads.

<u>Supervisors:</u> Gene Reeher mentioned putting the Ford F350SD up for bid on Municibid. He also would like to set a meeting with the management of Slippery Rock Campground regarding the ditches and flooding on West Park Road.

Fred Brezel told residents at the September meeting the Board will be discussing regarding the use of ATVs and Snowmobiles on Township roads. He would like to have input from Township residents, Correspondence:

New Business: Clean up Day will be Saturday October, 19<sup>th</sup> from 7:00am to 1:00pm. The secretary is to order 2 roll off boxes and inquire about having scrap roll off box from SA Recycling set for nothing but scrap.

Brian McMurdy received bids on a new riding lawn mower.

Watsons

| vv acsons                  |              |             |
|----------------------------|--------------|-------------|
| Massy Ferguson Sub Compact |              | \$12,900.00 |
| Butler Power Equipme       | ent          |             |
| Husquavarna                | 48 inch deck | \$3,315.00  |
| Husquavarna                | 54 inch deck | \$ 4165.00  |
| Fisher and Father          |              |             |
| John Deere                 | 42 inch deck | \$ 3239.19  |

Gene Reeher made a motion to accept the bid from Fisher and Father. Fred Brezel seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion carried unanimously.

Brian McMurdy asked about getting the 2024 Ford Ranger a spray in bed liner. Fred Brezel and Gene Reeher would rather have plastic bed liner installed instead.

Damaged guiderail quotes came in for 3 separate area of guiderail. The Supervisors instructed the Secretary to contact the insurance company for payment.

<u>Paying of the Bills:</u> The bills were reviewed. Fred Brezel made a motion to pay the bills. Gene Reeher seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion passed unanimously.

Budget was reviewed. No comments.

<u>Adjournment:</u> Fred Brezel made a motion to adjourn. Gene Reeher seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 6:45pm.

Fred Brezel Chairman of the Board of Supervisors

Shari Kreutz, Secretary

September 3, 2024